Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 3rd May 2016
Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)


Mrs Margaret David


Cllr Geraint Hopkins 


Mrs Cheryl Hyde


Mr Ray Jeffries

In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1
Opening Comments 
AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted that there had been a late planning application received which would be discussed at item 5
2
Declarations of Interest

AJ declared an interest in item 10(ii) Clerks Salary and Review
3
Apologies

Mr Derek Price, Mr Grahame Day, Mr David Edlin, and Mr Eric Hoole

4
Minutes of the meeting held on 5th April 2016
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
The Clerk had contacted Hay Festival, thanked them for their response and indicated that the Community Council would be happy to discuss the positioning of bus stops with the bus operator.

II
Item 4III
AJ thanked all those who had attended the meeting in Felindre and the public meeting at Gwernyfed, the level of attendance by the community at Gwernyfed had been fantastic and must have sent a clear message to the County Council.  AJ had drafted a response to the consultation which had previously been circulated.  Amendments had been received from DE and it was agreed that these all be accepted.  AJ suggested an additional paragraph, which he read, and this was agreed by all with a minor amendment.  AJ tabled a motion that the response be accepted; this was proposed by CH, seconded by RJ and agreed by all.  In addition to sending the response to the consultation reply address, it was agreed that it should also go to the Assembly Members for the area and all County Councillors.  AJ also proposed making it available to local community councils and this was agreed.  AJ reminded the meeting that should the cabinet at their meeting in September, continue with the proposal to close Gwernyfed High School, then the formal objection period would be entered, and all correspondence to date would be disregarded, and responses have to be re-sent.
Action: AJ to send consultation response as agreed.

III
Item 4V
A response had been received from Jo Lancey confirming that the installation of the bollards would take place, but had been on hold due to a spend freeze.  She had requested a site meeting with a member of the Community Council to confirm the positioning, RJ agreed to meet with JL.
Action: Clerk to confirm meeting with Jo Lancey and RJ

IV
Item 4VIII
The donation to Love Glasbury had been sent and confirmation of receipt and thanks had been received.
V
Item 5
The response to the planning application had been sent to PCC
VI
Item 6(iii)
The response regarding the recycling banks had been sent to PCC
VII
Item 6(v)
The Clerk apologised that she had not sent the response to the Playful Powys consultation, this will be done.
Action: Clerk to send letter regarding the Playful Powys consultation

VIII
Item 9(i)
A letter of thanks had been received regarding the donation to Felindre Focus.
IX
Item 9(ii)
Regarding Penyrheol Chapel, a response had been received that the accounts will be forwarded shortly.
X
Item 10(v)
The Clerk had raised the issue of the lack of drains between Aberllynfi House and Keri in Glasbury, but had received no response, this matter will be followed up.

Action: Clerk to follow up on this issue with PCC 

5
Planning Matters

P/2016/0440 – Erection of two storey extension at Little Orchard Glasbury on Wye
There were no observations on the application
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Powys Archives Newsletter

This item was received and noted to be very interesting
(ii)
Three Cocks Lower Play Park
The correspondence from Brecknock Play Network was discussed.  It indicated that the Community Council had expressed an interest in managing this play area, which wasn’t true.  It was agreed that a response be sent indicating that if a community group could be established to run the play area, that the Community Council would be interested to hear of these plans.  Further to this, it was agreed to invite the Brecknock Play Network to a future meeting to hear of the plans, but also to clarify the Community Councils interest in the play area
Action: Clerk to contact Brecknock Play Network with an invitation to a future meeting 

(iii)
Powys Diabetes Patient and Carers Group

This item was received.  

7
County Councillors Report
GH reported that with the upcoming elections the Council was in the purdah period.  He informed the meeting that a motion had been proposed at the meeting of Powys County Council on 20th April, that the future of the high schools in mid and south Powys should be a decision for the full Council and not just the Cabinet; a meeting of the full council will therefore be held on 16th May.  It was unclear whether a decision made by this group (rather than the Cabinet) would be legal, and a similar situation was also currently occurring in Pembrokeshire, where the legality would be tested.  GH also reported that he was still pursuing the matter of the large pit in the field near Tregoyd, which was causing concern locally.
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express


CH distributed an item she had drafted which was agreed by all

9
Prospective Community Councillors


AJ informed the meeting that two expressions of interest in joining the Community Council had been received.  The Clerk clarified that the number of Community Councillors should be 10, and that where there is more than one candidate, they should both be invited to a meeting to explain their interest in the Community Council and then the current members would decide on the successful candidate.
Action: Clerk to invite the two interested parties to the next meeting, and to outline the procedure.
10
Financial Matters
(i)
Insurance Quotes

The Clerk had received two quotes for the councils insurance, from Zurich Municipal (£268.27) and AON (£331.58).  It was agreed to go with the quote from Zurich Municipal.
Action: Clerk to arrange insurance cover
RJ took the Chair for the next item

(ii)
Clerks Salary and Review

The Clerks salary was discussed and an increase to £200 was proposed by CH, seconded by GH and agreed by all.  The payment of the Clerks salary of £165 was agreed.  
AJ took the Chair.

11
Any Other Business
(i)
MD reported that concerns had been raised over the parking of cars on the pavement in Meadowbank.  This blocked the pavement for those with disabilities and people with pushchairs.  It was agreed to write to the owner of No. 4 Meadowbank to request more considerate parking.
Action: Clerk to write to the owner of 4 Meadowbank

(ii)
CH reported on the issue she had raised last year regarding her neighbour.  She was able to report that the works had finally been done by the Housing department, but only after repeated contacts from her.
(iii)
RJ queried what appeared to be a house being built near Maes y Lade Outdoor Education Centre.  GH undertook to look into whether this had planning permsision.
(iv)
AJ reported that the roll out of fibre broadband had started and was available in Glasbury.  Anyone interested should register with Superfast Cymru and they would be notified when the roll out had reached their area. 
Next Meeting – 7th June 2016 at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury
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